Seonaid Carr
Camden Council
Planning Services
Camden Town Hall
Argyle Street
London, WC1H 8EQ

15% October 2014

FAQ: Seonaid Carr

RE: Planning Application Ref - 2014/4197 /P
Erection of a single storey building to the rear of Oakhill House

In reference to application 2014/4197/P I would like to report the following:

As per the Council’s website the decision for the application which also includes
changes to the approved roof level glass balustrade has not been finalised.
However, the applicant has proceeded with the installation of a fencing without
obtaining an approval by the council (please see attached photos).

The installation of the fencing has now served as “real” evidence of what has
been put forward in place of the original proposal.

The approved by the Council glass balustrade would serve as an elegant
application and would offered the least visible obstruction between the historic
Oakhill House and the adjacent new contemporary development.

The proposed alternative and already installed fencing is a rather inelegant
metal barrier which even when covered by some planting cannot aesthetically
compare with the original and approved proposal.

I would therefore like to bring to the Council’s attention this issue for an urgent
review to avoid a decision made on 2014/4197/P based on incorrect
expectations and assumptions.

Sincerely,

Nicholas Polo
3 Oakhill House, Oak Hill Park, NW3 7LP, London
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Photo 2: Installed Metal Barrier — Close up Shot
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